
May PTO Meeting Planning - Wednesday, May 12th, 6:30 pm

Welcome Elizabeth Johnson elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com

● PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet CLICK HERE
● # of People in Attendance:
● PTO Officers CLICK HERE

○ Elizabeth Johnson, President
○ Missy Kyrlach, Vice-President
○ Diane O’Brian, Secretary
○ Rebecca Hellwig, Financial Secretary

● Champion Folders CLICK HERE (for Champion Volunteers)
● 2021-2022 PTO Volunteer Positions

○ PTO Vice President
■ Antoinette Moore

○ PTO Financial Secretary
■ Susana Chamlee

○ LSDMC Representative (2 parent reps)
■ Jason Chamlee
■ Barb Wallin

○ ILT Representative
■ Katie Thompson

● Foundation Vice President Needed
● Boosters Co-President and Baseball Coordinator Needed
● Upcoming Volunteer Helpers needed:

○ Outdoor Movie Night (May 21st ) Volunteers SIGN UP HERE
○ 5th Grade Families for 6th Grade Recognition SIGN UP HERE

Thank yous Elizabeth
Johnson/ Missy K

elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com

● Thank you to everyone for coming to the Spring Dance CLICK HERE to
see pictures. Thank you to Missy for the free, professional photography.

● Thank you to those who organized the ROM; CatchAFire Pizza & Frisch’s:
Colleen Sheridon Guy, Allie Goodman, and Emma Massie

● Thank you PRM Flower Fundraiser volunteers - we raised over $5,000:
Lindsey Felder, Sandy Sedmak, Beckie Hammer, Lauren Posta, Danielle
Sickmiller, Missy Kyrlach, Doug Webb, Shannon Dunphy, Emily Woerner,
Francesca Rayburn, Colleen Arbuckle, Erik Sager, Rachel Patton, Sophia
Patton, Amy Gardner, Allyson Richer, Jill Korach, Anne Decker, Shannon
Quay, Beth Sullivan and mom, Colleen Arbuckle, Kristy Miller, and Michelle
Marlow

https://docs.google.com/document/d/16wyhoPiMyIA9hbrXDf9IQvxzx0S7aexN8IA4SUjCB8c/edit?usp=sharing
https://prmrocks.org/voice/pto/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/16qCOCm_OsIca1ioYZbMgEfhYD8X8VseL?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jHn1kcYEAWhVf5ojTHXx4UzpQuFF528MC4m3a_n928I/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/groups/prmpto/permalink/2597320633900657


● Thank you to Kevin Johnson for helping make Teacher Appreciation week
happen!

● Special Thank you’s - Missy presents

Principal Amber Simpson simpsoa@cpsboe.
k12.oh.us

● We will have morning police presence next school year.
● Thank you for staff appreciation week!
● Lots of wins despite a challenging year.
● Working on staffing plans.
● Optimistic we will be returning five days although no official word from

district.
● Thank you to Elizabeth and Missy for their leadership!
● Summer scholars has 200 students enrolled.  Working on afternoon

enrichment.
-some current staff and some outside staff teaching
-tutoring sessions

CLC Monique Johnson Johnson
on@cpsboe.k12.o
h.us

● Thank you to our wonderful PTO for our fantastic luncheon and goodies during
Staff Appreciation. We truly enjoyed everything that our Parents and Community
does for PRM.

● Thank you Foundation for all the fundraising and activities that took place this year
at PRM.

● Thank you for the 5th grade parents who have volunteered to help decorate, set-up
and break-down the recognition ceremony.((Emma and Tami)

● Field Day- I know students are so excited about this tradition.  This event will
happen on Friday, May 21, 2021 here at the school using our indoor spaces and
outdoor spaces for a day of fun!

mailto:johnmon@cpsboe.k12.oh.us
mailto:johnmon@cpsboe.k12.oh.us


● 6th Grade Recognition- The staff is sorry to see them go, but it is time for our 6th
grader to leave and we can't let them go without letting them know how much we
love, support, and encourage them on their next chapter. The recognition
ceremony will be on Tuesday, May 25th at 6pm with a tentative rain date for
Wednesday, May 26, 2021.  Each student will get 2 tickets for their family
members.    More information will be forthcoming.

● Summer Scholars Program- Our Scholars program is from June 2-30th from
8:00am to 4:00pm.  We will provide breakfast, academics in the morning, lunch,
and a variety of activities for enrichment in the afternoon. Look out for more
information coming soon.

● Keep watch for the Possip Communication- The district will send out
communication twice a month.  We ask that you respond back to the question(s)
that they are posing to us.  This information is tabulated and comes directly to the
CLC office and Ms. Simpson which helps us in making improvements to PRM.

Community Resources:

● Fresh Produce and Food Drive Thru Distribution at Pleasant Ridge
Presbyterian Church, every Wednesday from 4:30-6:30 pm.  Let them know that
you are PRM

● Frozen Meals for any age from La Soupe can be picked up every Monday from
3-6 pm at Deer Park Library (3970 E. Galbraith Rd.).  For more information call
513-369-4450

● Meal Boxes for youth from UMC Food Ministry can be picked up every Monday
from 3-5 pm at Pleasant Ridge Library (6233 Montgomery Rd.). For more
information call 513-369-4488

● Do you Need Assistance with your Taxes? United Way of Greater Cincinnati is
offering free service and so is the Cincinnati Public Library.
➔ For the United Way information click on the link:

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kkWVAyQg1tbeSYHP9LI0grMYk7PuCGRR
/view?usp=sharing.

➔ The Library link has not come out yet, but check on their website for more
information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kkWVAyQg1tbeSYHP9LI0grMYk7PuCGRR/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kkWVAyQg1tbeSYHP9LI0grMYk7PuCGRR/view?usp=sharing


Tax Day has been extended until May 17, 2021

Staff 3-6 Marissa Johnson johnmar@cpsboe.
k12.oh.us

● The 3-6 team cannot believe how fast the year has gone! We have loved
every minute with your children so thank you for sharing them with us. We
are incredibly impressed at how much they have grown in our short
(in-person) time together. Last week, each classroom finished MAP testing.
This week we are working to come Acadeience testing. In science, we have
been studying insects. Most of our classrooms had the opportunity to see
an insect life cycle right in their classroom. Many of our communities
watched the life cycle of a butterfly. These butterflies were then released in
our school garden. In geography, we are in Australia! This is our 7th and
last continent of study. We are learning about the animals, biomes, and
culture in Australia. With around 2 weeks left, we are spending our fleeting
days enjoying our communities and environments. We appreciate your
support, flexibility, and grace more than you know! Have a wonderful
summer making memories with your families.

Staff 6-9 Colleen Arbuckle ArbuckM@cpsboe
.k12.oh.us

● The 6-9 Team is finishing up the year with smiles on our faces
and love in our hearts! Each classroom has completed 3rd Grade
Testing and MAP testing. We are now working 1 on 1 with
students to complete Acadience testing. This data will be used for
next year’s planning and lessons. If you would like this
information be sure to reach out to your student’s teacher so you
can get an update on your learner’s academic growth. The 6-9
Team also had an amazing opportunity to watch 3 stages of the
butterfly life cycle in their classroom. Students loved watching
their caterpillar create their chrysalis, and then hatch into a
Painted Lady Butterflies. Each classroom was able to release their
butterflies into our own PRM Garden! As our year comes to an
end we will celebrate our 3rd grade students as the transition to
their new communities and welcome new learners during
Transition Day. This year will forever be remembered and the 6-9
Team cannot thank the PRM Community enough for their constant
support and flexibility. Thank you so much for sharing your
children with us!

Staff 9-12 Lauren Anderson rutheml@cpsboe.
k12.oh.us

●



Staff Specialists Kate or Maria KitsinM@cpsboe.k
12.oh.us
mcgreek@cpsboe
.k12.oh.us

●

Staff Intervention
Specialists

Angela Helferich Helfera@cpsboe.k
12.oh.us

● Recovery Services will begin in June and go through August. You should be
receiving more information soon. Services will be in small groups and focus
on IEP goals.

● Final 4th quarter progress reports are due 5/28.

PTO Financial
Secretary

Rebecca Hellwig rebeccahellwig@g
mail.com

● 2020-2021 Budget - CLICK HERE
● Proposed Budget for Next Year CLICK HERE
● Some of the items purchased this month for our teachers: Chapter book

sets, Wooden counting trays, hula hoops, color printer, laminating pouches,
comprehension journals, trace and write story stencils, stackable stools

● Move $800 field trip funds to discretionary fund to be used for staff
appreciation if needed?

Foundation Emma Massie
(President)

Sara Bourgeois
(Vice President)

emma.massie@g
mail.com

lewis.sara@gmail.
com

● Next meeting: Tuesday, May 18 @ 7pm all are welcome
● Google Meet code to join https://meet.google.com/nks-wfzk-omb
● Commemorative Bricks coming this month!
● Kona Ice truck Thursday, May 27, 2:30-4:30 @ 1000 Hands Park
● Thank you to all who give so generously all year. We appreciate you!

Foundation
“Support”

Allie Goodman algoodman3@aol.
com

● I don’t have anything to add in person for this tonight. Just keep PRM in
mind when spending and thank you to everyone for always being generous
and supporting PRM.

● No “extra cost” fundraisers are a great way to support PRM right now.
Amazon, Kroger, Shutterfly, Remke, and Box Tops are all ways we already
shop and can also support our school!  Links are all available at
https://prmrocks.org/give/fundraisers/

LSDMC - Local
School Decision
Making
Committee

Jason Chamlee

Jen Jarman

Oneya Okuwobi

jasonchamlee@hot
mail.com

jarman.jen@gmail
.com

oneyfen@gmail.co

● Meets on the 2nd Wednesdays at 3:00 pm, resuming September 2021.
● Have 2 open Parent Rep positions to fill.
● Continue to follow-up with individual Board Members to establish better

communication around any possible PRM expansion project.
● Attended district-wide LSDMC meeting on 4/27; focus on how the

leadership of each LSDMC connects to the district’s new Anti-Racism
policy.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1J0XwO4RAcTdIWYv0Q9Yjlh_f6MLZObVqBzHOuziJC3U/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iOO6RqUnQIFbMxE7WDR4LoOvJuqqswp6/view?usp=sharing
https://meet.google.com/nks-wfzk-omb
https://prmrocks.org/give/fundraisers/


m ● Submitted annual LSDMC evaluation to the CPS Board.
● Discussed adding a student rep to LSDMC next school-year.(Student

Council)
● Preview of new One Plan format for next school (goal setting document that

guides the focus of LSDMC)
● Potential ad-hoc LSDMC work group being formed this summer to develop

a relationship with the developer of the Lester/Montgomery building project.

ILT - Instructional
Leadership Team

Katie Thompson

Marissa Rowley

katiesupermomtho
mpson@gmail.co
m

marissa.rowley@g
mail.com

● Meets the 1st and 3rd Monday at 2:45pm
● Working on student placement process
● Summer learning plan in process
● End of year activities
● Reviewed and approved cell tower funds

Boosters Allie Goodman
Marissa Albright

algoodman3@aol.
com

marissaalbright@
gmail.com

● Thank you to all of our spring sport volunteers - coaches, parents, and
families - we couldn’t have made this happen without all of your help and
flexibility!

● Fall Sports Registration is happening NOW! Fall sport registration  includes
soccer, volleyball, and cheer.  Please register as soon as possible as we
need to submit teams to leagues over the summer.  If you know of a family
that is new to PRM next year, please help us out and forward registration
information to them. Any questions, please reach out to Allie or Marissa.

● Financial assistance is available and we have added a transportation
question to help link up families that need help getting players to practice
and/or games with those who can.

● https://sports.bluesombrero.com/prmsports
● Boosters Needs You! We are looking for volunteers to take on Baseball

Coordinator and Co-President.  If you are interested, please let Allie or
Marissa know.

Girl Scouts Diane O’Brian dianeobrian@gma
il.com

● Anyone interested in signing their K-12 grade girl for Girl Scouts contact
Diane O’Brian at dianeobrian@gmail.com

Cub Scouts Clint Bourgeois bourgect@gmail.c
om

● Anyone interested in having their K-5th grader join cub scouts, contact Clint
Bourgeois at bourgect@gmail.com

● Pinewood derby outdoors date TBD

Men’s Group Clint Bourgeois bourgect@gmail.c ● Men's group is a way for male role models to get involved in PRM. We

https://sports.bluesombrero.com/prmsports
mailto:dianeobrian@gmail.com
mailto:bourgect@gmail.com


om make connections for coaching and academic mentoring opportunities. We
also meet and plan a few events throughout the year. Contact Clint
Bourgeois at bourgect@gmail.com for info.

● Encourage men to join facebook group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/228764907144797

Room Parents Allyson Richer allyson.m.richer@
gmail.com

● Room Parents - CLICK HERE

PTO Candidate
Introductions

● 2021-2022 PTO Volunteer Positions
○ PTO Vice President

■ Antoinette Moore
○ PTO Financial Secretary

■ Susana Chamlee
○ LSDMC Representative (2 parent reps)

■ Jason Chamlee
■ Barb Wallin

○ ILT Representative
■ Katie Thompson

PTO Voting ● PTO Bylaws state that you must have attended two PTO meetings
throughout the year (that can include this meeting).

● CLICK HERE to view the PTO ballot. Do NOT submit your vote until after
the introductions by the candidates towards the end of the meeting.

Communication Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om

● Upcoming Volunteer Positions for 2021-2022 Needed!
○ PTO Vice President for next year
○ Foundation Vice President
○ PTO Financial Secretary
○ LSDMC Representative
○ Boosters Co-President
○ Boosters Baseball Coordinator

● Upcoming Volunteer Helpers needed:
○ Virtual Volunteer Tutors
○ Outdoor Movie Night Volunteers
○ Don’t forget Website Features!
○ Email Updates
○ Subscribe to Calendar (all meetings and links) (Add Events)

mailto:bourgect@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/228764907144797
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1XkGizXH9jrHyx-SkaAgS-GgzpD0zdNZe6XRc0lR_wms/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/3YYn7dqKjifpT3eM7
https://prmrocks.org/emailupdates/
https://prmrocks.org/calendar/
https://prmrocks.org/submit-an-event/


○ PRM School Rocker
○ Communication Blast Request CLICK HERE

Upcoming Dates
(Now through our
next PTO
Meeting)

Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om

https://prmrocks.or
g/event/prm-sprin
g-dance-drive-thro
ugh-for-all/

● LSDMC - May 12th @ 3pm
● PTO Meeting May 12th @ 6:30p
● Transition Day - May 21st
● Field Day - May 21st
● ILT -May 17th @ 2:45
● Foundation - May 18th @ 7p
● PRM Equity Group - May 20th @ 6:30p
● CPS Board Meetings - May 24th @ 6:30p,
● 6th Grade Recognition, May 25th @ 6p
● Kona Ice at Thousand Hands Park celebration last day of school, May

27th @ 2:30-4:30p
● Summer Learning Begins - June 2nd

Future Dates?
Vision for Next
year (After the
next PTO
Meeting)

Missy Kyrlach mkyrlach@gmail.c
om

● https://prmrocks.org/calendar/

PTO Secretary Diane O’Brian dianeobrian@gma
il.com

● Reminder - PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet CLICK HERE
● Last PTO Meeting Date & Time: Wednesday, May 12th at 6:30 pm

Questions and
Answers

Elizabeth Johnson elizabethjohnsone
dd@gmail.com

● Contact Marissa Albright with any IT issues/questions.

Join us at Nine Giant Fermentorium after the PTO meeting.

https://prmrocks.org/about/school-principals/prm-school-rocker/
https://prmrocks.org/communication-blast-request/
mailto:mkyrlach@gmail.com
mailto:mkyrlach@gmail.com
https://prmrocks.org/event/prm-spring-dance-drive-through-for-all/
https://prmrocks.org/event/prm-spring-dance-drive-through-for-all/
https://prmrocks.org/event/prm-spring-dance-drive-through-for-all/
https://prmrocks.org/event/prm-spring-dance-drive-through-for-all/
https://prmrocks.org/calendar/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16wyhoPiMyIA9hbrXDf9IQvxzx0S7aexN8IA4SUjCB8c/edit?usp=sharing

